August 11, 2023

Dear Residents, Staff and Families,

On Monday evening during the storm, we lost a longtime friend, our White Ash tree. In September of 2022
the White Ash was recognized and accepted into the Pennsylvania Big Tree Registry. Measuring 233 inches in
circumference, 89 feet high and with a spread of 97 feet, our White Ash was the largest in Delaware County,
and the 5th largest in PA! Many residents, staff and visitors commented on its stature and enjoyed its beauty.
Our White Ash will be missed but please know Shriner’s has taken the logs and is storing them for us so that
we can use the wood in a meaningful way at Dunwoody.

There has been some “buzz” about artwork in our new common spaces. Please know that familiar and
important pieces of art, like the portrait of our founder, William Hood Dunwoody, will return to a place of
prominence. Additionally, there will be designated space to feature the art of our very talented Dunwoody
residents near the lobby. These areas are being identified in partnership with the Resident Art Committee.

Alert Media

In the event you need to change any of your contact information for Alert Media (formerly Smart Notice)
notifications, please contact either Kayla McFadden at kmcfadden@dunwoody.org or 610-723-4601 or Curt
Sayers at csayers@dunwoody.org or 610-359-4492,

Seal Coating

Due to rain delays this past week, the remainder of the seal coating will be done on Monday 8/14 and Tuesday
8/15.

On Monday we will be seal coating the parking lot at door 4 to door 5. One lane at east entrance (near the
schoolhouse) will be closed. The main entrance will be open. Cars should be moved to construction lot/extra
parking across from doors 5 and 6. Please move cars the night before.

Tuesday the Care Center lot will be closed as well as one lane of Dunwoody Drive to the main entrance. Traffic
lights will be in place to help with traffic flow. Parking lots from door 5 to door 7-8 will also be closed. Cars in
lots 5,6,7-8 should be moved to the construction lot, Visitor Lot A, and employee lot. Please move cars the
night before.

Newspapers
Please keep in mind that the newspapers placed in the Fox Den are for the enjoyment of all residents. Please
do not remove the newspapers or sections of the paper, and please do not tear out articles.

COVID-19

Five Residential residents tested positive and are on quarantine. No Care Center residents are positive. One
employee tested positive and is at home on isolation.

Best regards,

Maureen
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